
Research and development 
 

A large majority of AEG members supported recommendation (a), that the 1993 SNA should be 
changed to recognise the outputs of R&D as assets. 

A number of AEG members expressed concern about some aspects of recommendation (b).  In 
particular, the proposed inclusion as assets of R&D made freely available would potentially 
change the current SNA definition of an asset.  It was agreed that theoretically these should not be 
treated as assets.  However, because the amount of R&D made freely available is likely to be 
small and difficult to identify, in practice they might not be excluded. 

The definition of an asset (recommendation (c)) is being re-examined by the Canberra II Group. 

The AEG agreed to use the Frascati Manual definition of R&D with the clarifying explanation 
that this does not imply that human capital is treated as an asset in the SNA. 

Recommendations (e) and (f) were accepted. 

The following amended version of recommendation (g) was accepted: 

“Patented entities will no longer be separately identified as such in the system, but they will be 
subsumed into R&D assets.” 

 

 
 


